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A NEW DESTINATION CENTER 
RISES IN NEW JERSEY’S HOTTEST MARKET 

   
Ninety-five percent of the 110,000 square feet of office 

space at Monroe Center is already leased.  Its 435 residential 
condominiums, in the only new-construction luxury high rise 
community off the waterfront in Hoboken — the hottest city on 
the New Jersey “Gold Coast” — are expected to fly off the shelf 
once they come to market this fall.   
 
 Now, as with any new large-scale mixed-use development, 
comes the interesting part: the retail leasing program.   
 

“There’s an incredible opportunity here for businesses who 
understand our vision and Hoboken’s growing market,” says Seth 
Kestenbaum, who is directing Monroe Center’s retail leasing and 
residential sales program. The highly-anticipated 5.5-acre, 1.2 
million-square-foot cultural/residential/commercial community is 
currently under construction in burgeoning northwest Hoboken.   

 
“Retailers can come in early and establish themselves at 

pre-construction prices,” says Kestenbaum, “and when they take 
delivery six to nine months from now, find themselves part of a 
destination community in the core of the largest assembly of new 
retail being constructed in Hoboken.”  The project’s six 
buildings will offer 125,000 square feet of retail space “and 
the flavor of these 30 or more retail shops, boutiques and 
restaurants will extend throughout the entire development and 
serve as a catalyst for our residential sales and leasing 
programs.” 

 
New Jersey Transit designated Monroe Center a “Transit 

Friendly Community” for its easy access to the recently-opened 
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Hudson-Bergen Light Rail, Monroe Center will be a vibrant, 
sustainable urban village with extra-wide tree-lined sidewalks, 
public parks, a spacious plaza with fountains, seating decks and 
a “hammock park,” and two parking garages with space for 1,120 
cars.   

 
Once completed, Monroe Center will include the existing 

Monroe Center for the Arts, four new high-rise residential 
buildings with landscaped roof gardens, ground-floor retail, and 
commercial arts space spread throughout the community. 

 
“The community will be a shining example of ‘Smart 

Growth,’” says Gerry Saddel, partner, along with Dil Hoda, in 
Monroe Center Development, LLC, “where recreation, commercial 
and residential uses are combined into a planned urban 
environment.”   

 
Monroe Center for the Arts is at the core of the project, 

providing a distinctive cultural ambience that sets it apart 
from the typical urban mall or re-gentrified downtown.  Its two 
renovated five-story industrial structures — the former Levelor 
Blinds Factory — contain 70 artists’ spaces and 130 small 
business spaces within its third, fourth and fifth floors. 

 
Occupied for over a decade, Monroe Center for the Arts is 

already a lively destination, offering studio tours, film 
screenings and special events.   Reflecting their belief in the 
power of a thriving arts community to enhance the success of 
their project, the builders did not evict any artists in the 
redevelopment of Monroe Center for the Arts, but instead 
relocated them to loft spaces above the ground and second-floor 
retail.  “This allowed us to have the best of both worlds,” 
according to Jerry Saddel, “We kept the artists and small 
businesses, filled spaces as they became available on upper 
floors, and prepared for first and second floor retailers, 
including an independent film theater and performance space.” 

 
According to Dil Hoda, “Monroe Center’s development 

paradigm is based on the belief that artists and creative 
thinkers positively contribute to a community and help create a 
sense of place.  As an area becomes a destination known for 
quality cultural events, inviting restaurants and desirable 
retail, property values in that market increase rapidly because 
people want to participate in that community.” 

 
Monroe Center for the Arts, working in conjunction with a 

number of other business development organizations in Hudson 
County, has also been an incubator for small businesses.  “A lot 
of Hoboken’s businesses got their start here,” says Saddel.  
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“There are many phenomenally successful businesses that got 
their start thanks to Monroe Center’s small business friendly 
leasing programs. We have extended this approach to our 
retailers and are looking forward to their successes becoming 
apparent over the next few years.” 

 
“Whenever you have such an assemblage of retail, offices 

and artist workspace,” Kestenbaum adds, “you generate traffic 
through their customers, vendors and visitors.”  Monroe Center 
is a natural site for sidewalk cafes and restaurants, coffee 
houses and boutiques.  Monroe Center’s converted warehouses 
alone offer 70,000 square feet of retail space and will feature 
nearly 20 storefronts with floor-to-ceiling glass fronts and 
high ceilings.   

 
When Dil Hoda and Jerry Saddel purchased the site for the 

Monroe Center in 1990, northwest Hoboken was barren and 
industrial — the place you went if your car was impounded.  
While at work on the first phase of the project, the renovation 
of the two industrial buildings to create Monroe Center for the 
Arts, the real estate boom of the early 90s gentrified 
communities in southeast and northeast Hoboken along the Hudson 
River.  Values skyrocketed, spurring residential development on 
every buildable inch of land. The northwest portion of town, 
however, did not reap the benefits, remaining instead an 
industrial wasteland. 

 
Then in 2002, northwest Hoboken was rezoned from industrial 

to high density residential.  Developers poured in, constructing 
block after block of five-story condominiums, according to the 
limits of the zoning in the area, building the population in 
this section of Hoboken at the rate of some 50-60,000 people per 
square mile.  Half-million-dollar condos sold before they were 
built thanks to the insatiable demand for high-end housing.   

 
What wasn’t being built was retail space to service the 

well-heeled young professionals flocking to the area.  When a 
Shoprite Supermarket finally opened on Madison St., a block east 
of the Monroe Center, it quickly became one of the chain’s top 
national producers, its busy aisles a testament to the pent-up 
demand for goods and services in underserved northwest Hoboken. 

 
Hoda and Saddel, as a result of the rezoning plan, found 

themselves in possession of three of the only four blocks in 
northwest Hoboken to permit residential high rises.  Always 
intending to create a mixed-use development there, they modified 
their plan to include four luxury condominium towers.   
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“Many people in Hoboken currently living in low rise 
structures would prefer to live in a high-end amenitized 
building,” says Kestenbaum, “as would the increasing number of 
young professionals from other parts of New Jersey looking to 
settle in Hoboken as part of a mixed use community.  We are also 
seeing increased interest from Manhattan residents looking for 
more value and larger homes.”  

 
The four towers will have large rooftop gardens and most of 

its homes offer balconies with breathtaking views of the Hudson 
River and Manhattan skyline. The first of the residential 
buildings, 800 Monroe, will feature 120 condominium residences 
and a state-of-the-art fitness center with rock climbing wall, 
children’s playroom, media center, concierge services and a 
private sound-proof practice room for budding musicians. 

 
Another powerful gentrifying force took shape in 2004, two 

years after the rezoning: the New Jersey Transit Hudson-Bergen 
Light Rail line expanded to connect northwest Hoboken and other 
small cities along the Palisades to Hoboken Terminal, which 
offers the PATH train and ferry service to Manhattan, as well as 
New Jersey Transit trains throughout the state.  The Light Rail 
makes the commute to Manhattan from Monroe Center’s 9th Street 
stop a snap and the Monroe Center a convenient day-trip 
destination from all points along the New Jersey Gold Coast and 
New York City – including the more than two million square feet 
of office/retail/industrial space in the surrounding market.   

 
According to census reports, the average Hoboken family has 

a yearly income of $100,000, with a median age of 32.  “But 
that’s 1999 information projected incorrectly,” says Kestenbaum.  
“The census misses the 6,000 units built here over the last six 
years and the 6,000 currently in the pipeline.  Almost 
everything being built in the northwestern part of town sells 
for above half a million.   The folks coming in have to earn a 
minimum household income of $135,000 to afford that.”  800 
Monroe’s luxury residences will be priced from $450,000 to $1.75 
million.  More than 1,000 prospective buyers have already placed 
their names on a VIP waitlist, notes Kestenbaum. 

 
To date, Monroe Center has commitments for space from a 

martini bar/steak house, cigar café, specialty cheese shop, 
several apparel boutiques, a national bank, neighborhood 
retailers, art galleries and a two-screen independent film 
theater and performance space.   

 
“We are extremely excited about the addition of the theater 

to Monroe Center,” Kestenbaum says.  “This venue will be the 
only theater in Hoboken and they have already started planning a 
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film festival. Theaters are an incredible generator of foot 
traffic and we expect our retail tenants to benefit from the 
wealthy and well educated consumers this facility will attract.” 

 
The nearby Shoprite serves as a kind of shadow anchor to 

many other retailers within Monroe Center and has helped attract 
interest of a bakery, a coffee house, a day spa and a 10,000 
square-foot education childcare center.  “We are looking forward 
to receiving commitments from many of the interested retailers 
whom have been waiting to see the development come to fruition,” 
says Kestenbaum.  “Our leasing has picked up momentum and we are 
now reaching a ‘critical mass’.” 

 
Monroe Center Development is taking a “smart growth” 

approach to the retail leasing, carefully choosing businesses 
that complement each other and placing retailers in close 
proximity to non-competitors sharing a similar target market so 
that together they build a strong like-type customer base.  
Also, with retailers looking to open a second or third outlet 
for their business at the Center, says Kestenbaum, “we’re 
visiting their locations and speaking to members in the 
community to make sure they are the best of the best in the 
communities they are in.  One of the opportunities in developing 
an urban village is in merchandising the retailers – picking the 
right combination of tenants and placing them throughout the 
development in a way that creates synergy between them.  Many of 
our retailers have started to establish friendships with each 
other, helping each other start up their new location.  This is 
a testament to the quality of the retailers and the creation of 
a positive experience for the store owners as well as shoppers.” 

 
The balance of the new retail space in the existing Monroe 

Center for the Arts building is scheduled for occupancy this 
fall, while the new construction at overall Monroe Center 
development will phase in over the next three years.   

 
“As the first few stores open,” says Kestenbaum, “we’ll get 

a significant pop in interest from other retailers.  As soon as 
the buzz gets out there, everyone who’s circling will be ready 
to commit.  The first people to recognize the opportunity and 
come in early have the chance to establish themselves under 
favorable lease terms and will enjoy the greatest benefits at 
Monroe Center.” 
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